
From: Richard Rivera 
Sent: Friday, March 1, 2024 10:43 AM 
To: Lester Towell 
Cc: Benjamin Beasley; Rusty Towell; Michael Wentzel; Greg Oberson (He/Him); 

Edward Helvenston; Mohsin Ghazali; Michael Balazik; Ben Adams; Brian 
Bettes 

Subject: Abilene Christian University, Response to RAI Extension Request 
 
Dear Dr. Towell,  
 
On December 21, 2023 (Agencywide Documents Access and Management System Accession 
No. ML23348A196), the NRC staff sent ACU a letter enclosing a request for additional 
information (RAI) identifying additional information needed for the NRC staff to continue its 
review of several technical areas within ACU’s construction permit (CP) application review. In 
this letter, the NRC staff requested that ACU provide a response to the RAIs by February 1, 
2024.  
 
By e-mail dated January 29, 2024 (ML24030A621), ACU requested an extension to respond to 
the NRC staff’s December 21, 2023, RAI, such that the new response date would be March 1, 
2024. Subsequently, on February 29, 2024, ACU submitted via e-mail another extension 
request (ML24061A024) to provide the response to the RAI by March 29, 2024. 
 
The NRC staff accepts ACU’s extension request dated February 29, 2024, and continues to 
encourage ACU to contact the NRC staff to discuss any questions related to the RAI. A revised 
schedule for the review of the CP application will be transmitted, consistent with the December 
21, 2023 letter.  
 
If you have any questions or need additional time to respond to the NRC staff’s RAI, please 
contact me at 301-415-7190, or via e-mail at Richard.Rivera@nrc.gov.  
 
Thank you,  
 

Richard Rivera, MEM  

Project Manager  
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission – HQ 
NRR/DANU/UAL2 
Ph. 301-415-7190 
E-mail Richard.Rivera@nrc.gov  

 Please consider the Environment before printing this e-mail. 
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